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St. Bernadette 

 



Parish Staff 

 

 

Pastor……………………………………….Fr. Don Kline, V.F. 

Associate Pastor……………………...………...Fr. Paul Avarez 

Deacons……...Peter Auriemma,  Al Homiski & Frank Nevarez  

Parish Administrator…..……..…..….……..Deacon Al Homiski 

School Principal……..……………...…………….Preston Colao 

Director of Sacred Music………….………..…...Brina Ziemann 

Director of CGS……………………..…….......Mindy Longwell 

Coordinator of CGS ………..………………Brittany Rodriguez 

Faith Formation Facilitator…………….………..Diane Flitcroft 

Finance Director…………………..…...……..Margaret Colwell 

Accounting  Managers…….....Paula LoPresti &  Helen Romano 

Facilities Manager…….………….…..…Deacon Frank Nevarez 

Facilities Supervisor………..…………..………...Leticia Garcia 

Facilities Team…………....…………………….Rosa Alvarado, 

……………………..Bertha Ortiz, Reyes Perez & Ruth Zamora 

Parish Secretary………………….………...……....Mitzi Palma 

Director of Volunteers………….……………...Shirley Smalley 

Ministry Services Facilitator……………………Diane Flitcroft 

High School (LIFE TEEN) & Young Adult Minister………….. 

…………………………………………………...Sammie Carel 

Middle School Minister (EDGE)………….….Julia McDonald 

Liturgy 

Weekend 
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Weekday 
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Holy Day 
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Adoration Chapel 
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Healing Rosary 
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Reconciliation	
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Sacraments 

Anointing of the Sick 

Call the Parish Office 480-905-0221 

 

Baptism 
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Marriage 
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Parish Office Hours 

 

M-Th: 8 AM - 12 Noon; 1 PM - 5 PM 

Friday: 8 AM—1 PM 

Saturday & Sunday:  Closed 

 

Parish Mission Statement 

 

We exist as a Eucharistic 

community to celebrate, proclaim, 

and live the Gospel of Jesus 

Christ in Word and Sacrament 

for the Glory of God. 
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Parish School:  

Saint John XXIII 

Catholic School Community  

    

  Office Hours:  

Monday—Friday 7 AM to 3:30 PM   

 

 

16235 N. 60th Street, Scottsdale, AZ   85254            

Phone: 480-905-0939  Fax: 480-905-0955                    

Website: www.saintjohnxxiii.org   
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Immigration,	Borders,	and	Human	Dignity	�

�

�

How	does	a	Catholic	respond	to	the	new	executive	orders	concerning	immigration	

from	the	president?�

�

There	is	so	much	information	and	misinformation	about	immigration	in	the	media	that	

it	can	be	dif�icult	to	know	what	to	believe.		What	is	our	response	and	what	does	our	

Church	say	about	building	a	wall	along	our	southern	border?		It’s	complicated.			All	I	

found	was	a	quote	from	the	Catechism	of	the	Catholic	Church	that	existed	long	before	

our	current	tensions:�

�

Paragraph	2241	of	the	Catechism	states:	“The	more	prosperous	nations	are	obliged,	to	the	extent	they	are	able,	to	

welcome	the	foreigner	in	search	of	the	security	and	the	means	of	livelihood	which	he	cannot	�ind	in	his	country	of	

origin.		Public	authorities	should	see	to	it	that	the	natural	right	is	respected	that	places	a	guest	under	the	protection	of	

those	who	receive	him.		Political	authorities,	for	the	sake	of	the	common	good	for	which	they	are	responsible,	may	

make	the	exercise	of	the	right	to	immigrate	subject	to	various	juridical	conditions,	especially	with	regard	to	the	

immigrants’	duties	toward	their	country	of	adoption.		Immigrants	are	obliged	to	respect	with	gratitude	the	material	

and	spiritual	heritage	of	the	country	that	receives	them,	to	obey	its	laws	and	to	assist	in	carrying	civic	burdens.”�

�

Notice,	this	citation	doesn’t	speak	of	an	“open	border,”	which	some	people	propose	as	a	viable	option.		It	is	

important	to	note	that	countries	do	have	the	right	and	duty	to	set	boundaries	and	secure	borders.			But	there	

cannot	be	a	closed�door	policy	either.			So	yes,	there	can	be	a	wall,	but	it	should	have	a	gate.		Therein	lies	the	debate	

for	many	on	both	sides	of	the	political	aisle.			In	fact,	the	consensus	across	the	political	spectrum	seems	to	be	that	

the	manner	in	which	immigrants	(both	legal	and	illegal)	are	processed	in	our	country	is	at	best	disorganized,	

chaotic,	and	inconsistent	and	at	worst,	shameful	and	unjust.			We	should	be	pressuring	our	legislators	to	get	

immigration	right	and	to	balance	our	safety	in	the	process.		This	is	no	small	or	easy	task.	�

�

We	are	a	blessed	country	where	so	many	human	rights	are	protected	(though	not	all	if	we	consider	things	like	

abortion	on	demand).			It	is	our	duty	to	use	our	tremendous	in�luence	globally	to	promote	basic	human	rights	

inside	and	outside	of	our	borders.			In	other	words,	encouraging/demanding	other	countries	to	promote	human	

rights	and	putting	an	end	to	corruption	(here	and	abroad)	is	an	essential	building	block	to	create	a	prosperous	

country	and	eliminating	the	need	for	immigration	in	the	�irst	place.	�

�

But	sometimes	corruption	runs	deep.		Eliminating	such	corruption	in	far	off	lands	is	nearly	impossible.		Look	at	the	

complicated	political	system	in	Haiti	for	example.		The	region’s	corruption	leads	to	grinding	poverty	and	

tremendous	suffering.		There	are	few,	if	any,	clear	or	satisfactory	answers.		�

�

Some	refugees	suffering	the	effects	of	political	violence	should	feel	our	support	and	acceptance	whenever	possible.		

Others	come	here	illegally,	with	the	desire	to	support	their	families.		It	is	good	to	remind	ourselves	again	and	again	

as	we	seek	to	solve	some	of	our	national	issues,	that	from	a	Catholic	perspective,	illegal	immigrants	are	human	

beings	with	inherent	dignity	and	rights	as	God’s	children.			As	a	matter	of	faith,	we	must	be	careful	and	charitable,	

most	especially	when	recalling	that	Our	Savior	was	a	political	refugee	in	Egypt	at	one	point	in	his	life.�

�
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LETTER FROM THE PASTOR (PG. 2 OF 2) 

at

 St. Bernadette Catholic Church 

 

…continued	from	page	3�

�

So,	for	example,	when	trying	to	clarify	and	enforce	immigration	laws,	justice	dictates	that	people	be	treated	

charitably	and	fairly.		Proposals	that	seek	to	deport	parents,	thus	separating	them	from	their�children,	lack	charity	

and	justice	and	assault	human	dignity.		Closer	to	home,	the	Diocese	of	Phoenix	offers	a	variety	of	assistance	to	those	

who	are	in	need	of	God’s	love	and	mercy.		However,	there	have	been	legal	efforts	to	effectively	criminalize	providing	

such	emergency	assistance	to	illegal	immigrants.		Can	we	as	Catholics,	in	good	conscience,	obey	a	law	that	does	not	

allow	us	to	practice	Christian	charity	to	a	human	being	in	need	of	a	sandwich	and	other	food,	shelter,	clothing,	or	

medical	care?�

�

Clearly,	this	is	very	complicated	and	there	are	many	competing	principles	to	balance	and	unfortunately,	my	column	

only	provides	a	simple	framework	for	the	discussion,	not	the	answers.		But	all	of	these	principles	must	be	carefully	

considered	and	prioritized	and	legislated.		Unfortunately,	when	one	turns	on	the	news	today,		it	seems	that	a	

balanced	approach	that	carefully	discerns	what	is	God’s	will	and	what	is	best	for	all,	is	simply	disregarded	in	favor	of	

more	extreme,	perhaps	�lashier	positions.		�

�

Our	elected	of�icials	need	our	prayers,	constructive	feedback	as	we	work	toward	policies	that	seem	to	elude	us,	that	

is,	a	peaceful	sense	of	the	common	good.		Let	us	pray	for	the	love	and	respect	of	all	God’s	children.		Above	all,	may	we	

seek	to	love	Christ	in	all	those	we	meet	along	the	way.�

�

God	Bless,�

�

�

�

�

Fr.	Don	Kline,	V.F.	�

 

 

     

    Saturday,  April 17     5:00 PM   �John Sanroma 

 

 Sunday,  April 18      8:00 AM   St. Bernadette 

                                                                       10:00 AM   �Sal Muscarello 

        5:00 PM   �Christopher Smith 

 

  Monday,  April 19      6:30 AM   Devin Gambino 

       8:30 AM   Tracy Reppen 

   

 

  Tuesday, April 20      6:30 AM   Group Home Caregivers 

       8:30 AM     �Sylvia Marth 

 

 

 

  Wednesday, April 21     6:30 AM   �Norleen Hiniker 

       8:30 AM   �Joseph Levesque 

        

 

  Thursday, April 22     6:30 AM   �Catherine Nguyen 

       8:30 AM   �Jerry Sabatini 

             

  Friday, April 23      6:30 AM   �Ernesto Ballada 

                  8:30 AM   �Joseph Laux 

   

  Saturday, April 24     8:30 AM   �Gene & Anita Bay 

       5:00 PM      �Maria Saggio 

 

 

 

  Sunday,  April 25      8:00 AM   St. Bernadette 

                10:00 AM   �Theresa Chiorari 

       5:00 PM   �Alice Gary 

 

MASS INTENTIONS 

FOR THE WEEK 

“Be Not Afraid, I Go Before You Always.” 

—Deuteronomy 31: 8 

 

Sunday: Acts 3:13-15, 17-19/Ps 4:2, 4, 7-9/1 Jn 2:1-5a/ 

                Lk 24:35-48 

Monday: Acts 6:8-15/Ps 119:23-24, 26-27, 29-30/ 

                  Jn 6:22-29 

Tuesday: Acts 7:51—8:1a/Ps 31:3cd-4, 6,  7b, 8a,  

                  17, 21ab/Jn 6:30-35 

Wednesday: Acts 8:1b-8/Ps 66:1-3a, 4-7a/Jn 6:35-40 

Thursday: Acts 8:26-40/Ps 66:8-9, 16-17, 20/ 

                    Jn 6:44-51 

Friday: Acts 9:1-20/Ps 117:1bc, 2/Jn 6:52-59 

Saturday: Acts 9:31-42/Ps 116:12-17/Jn 6:60-69 

Next Sunday: Acts 4:8-12/Ps 118:1, 8-9, 21-23, 26,  

                         28, 29/1 Jn 3:1-2/Jn 10:11-18 
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GOSPEL REFLECTION 

 

 

Aren't we like the apostles? We won’t  believe unless we can see with our own eyes. The 

Gospel accounts attest to the reality of the resurrection of Jesus from the grave. Jesus goes to 

great lengths to assure his disciples that he is no mere ghost or illusion. He shows them the 

marks of his crucifixion and he explains how the Scriptures foretold his death and rising. 

 

Jerome (347-420 AD), an early church bible scholar, comments: 

 

“As he showed them real hands and a real side, he really ate with his disciples; really walked with Cleophas; 

conversed with men with a real tongue; really reclined at supper; with real hands took bread, blessed and broke it, 

and was offering it to them... Do not put the power of the Lord on the level with the tricks of magicians, so that he 

may appear to have been what he was not, and may be thought to have eaten without teeth, walked without feet, 

broken bread without hands, spoken without a tongue, and showed a side which had no ribs." (From a letter to 

Pammachius against John of Jerusalem 34) 

 

The door to heaven and key to paradise is through the cross 

 

The centrality of the Gospel message is the cross - but fortunately it does not stop there. Through the cross, Jesus 

defeated our enemies - death and Satan and won pardon for our sins. His cross is the door to heaven and the key to 

paradise. The way to glory is through the cross. When the disciples saw the risen Lord, their disbelief turned to joy!  How 

can death lead to life, the cross to victory? Jesus shows us the way and he gives us the power to overcome sin and 

despair, and everything else that would stand in the way of his love and truth. Just as the first disciples were 

commissioned to bring the good news of salvation to all the nations, so, we, too, are called to be witnesses of the 

resurrection of Jesus to all who live on the face of the earth. Do you witness the joy of the Gospel to those around you? 

 

Lord Jesus, open our minds to understand the Scriptures that we may fully comprehend the truth of your word. Anoint us 

with your power and give us joy and boldness to proclaim the Gospel in word and deed.  www.dailyscripture.net 

Jesus Opened Their Minds To Understand The Scriptures 

 

 

 

The ministry of ushers is the oldest lay ministry in the 

Catholic Church. The ushers of today have descended 

from a long line of people of God who have gone before 

them. During the time of Christ, the doorkeepers of the 

temple numbered in the hundreds and were the 

forerunners of today’s ushers.  It is a ministry of service 

and connections. 

 

Ushers are liturgical ministers. A person’s 

willingness to serve God in the capacity as an usher 

reflects their commitment to Christ. They must be 

mindful that they are there to assist those who are 

preparing to worship God by creating a quiet and 

reverent atmosphere within the church. Men and 

women are welcome to apply to be ushers. Ushers 

assure the comfort of the assembly in the worship space 

and perform various functions during the liturgy. One of 

the most important duties that the usher has is that of 

hospitality. People’s impression of a parish is 

significantly shaped by the presence or absence of a 

welcoming atmosphere where they come to worship.  

 

Offering a smile and a word of welcome can  

have a profound impact on people as they arrive.  

 

Ushers provide assistance in emergencies.  A couple of 

years ago, one of our elderly parishioners suffered a 

stroke during mass. Even before his family could ask for 

help, our ushers were there with a wheel chair. The 

paramedics were called and our ushers remained with 

the family until the parishioner was transported to the 

hospital. 

 

Being an usher is an important ministry that supports 

the faith life of the community, conveys the warmth of 

the Parish, enhances our liturgical celebrations and 

responds with compassion to the physical needs of the 

congregation.   

 

Join this ministry.  Due to recent relocation and 

normal attrition, the usher ministry is now in need a 

new volunteers for all masses, especially the 10:00 AM 

Sunday morning & 5:00 PM Sunday evening. Ushers are 

scheduled on a rotational basis and according to one’s 

personal schedule.  Husbands and wives are encouraged 

to consider serving together as ushers.  Ushers must be 

at least sixteen years of age. 

 

Please contact Mike Smalley at msmalley@cox.net or  

602-799-2256 or leave your name with Diane Flitcroft at 

480-905-4429. 
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APOSTOLIC EXHORTATION OF BISHOP OLMSTED 

 

 

In this Sunday’s Gospel, Jesus 

explains that the meaning of the 

scriptures.  Like the disciples, when 

we offer and receive forgiveness our 

hearts burn because we encounter 

the risen Christ within us.   

 

Have you considered answering the call to “help 

the poor find forgiveness and healing in their 

life” by joining the Society of St. Vincent de Paul? 

 

Do you know anyone in need of help—have them 

call our hotline at 480-905-4439. 

 

Thank you for helping us help others. 

 

Cenacle Prayer Group  

 at St. Bernadette  

 

 

The Prayer Cenacle meets monthly on First 

Saturdays after the 8:30 AM Mass. We will 

gather in the Parish Hall approx. 9:15 am – 10:30 

am. Please join us in praying the Rosary... Mary's prayer par 

excellance is the weapon she gives us to fight today's spiritual battles! 

All are invited.  

 

For more information, please contact Jim or Sue McPherrin (847-337-

4090). Schedule for 2021 Cenacle meeting on First Saturdays:  May 1, 

June 5, July 3, August 7, Sept. 4, Oct. 2…  

Apostolic Exhortation 

Veneremur Cernui – Down in Adoration Falling 

 

of the Most Reverend Thomas J. Olmsted, Bishop of Phoenix 

to Priests, Deacons, Religious and the Lay Faithful of the Diocese of Phoenix 

on the Sacrament of the Holy Eucharist 

 

read it online at https://dphx.org/veneremur-cernui/ 

 


